
Submission regarding New Disability Employment Support Model

We make this submission regarding the New Disability Employment Support Model – Consultation Paper issued recently by your office on behalf of the federal government. We make a submission answering some of the questions raised in the Consultation Paper, using the question numbers used in the Consultation Paper.

Question 1.1 – All people with disability (PWD) should have access to the Disability Employment Support service (DES) as required.

Question 1.2 – Yes

Question 1.4 – The National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) should support employment of PWD via their NDIS plan, particularly by providing funding support for Disability Support Workers (DSW) and assistive technology as necessary.

Question 2.1 – The assessment process for DES should draw on information provided by PWD for the NDIS and other sources.

Question 2.2 – The assessment process for DES should consider information provided for the NDIS and other information and choices provided by participants.

Question 3.2 – Tailored, individualised supports would help PWD find and keep jobs.

Question 4.3 – Yes the government should provide DES assistance to prepare young people to think about work while they are in high school.

Question 5.2 – The DES needs to offer employers increased and sufficient funding to support them to employ PWD. Usually funding provided by government for support for PWD is insufficient to provide what is reasonable and necessary.

Question 7.1 – Government funding should be increased and sufficient.

Question 8.3 – The government should recognise that market failure is persistent and widespread in many services for people with disabilities, particularly people with severe or profound disabilities. Accordingly, the government or the NDIS should act as service provider of last resort to fill significant gaps left by market failure.

Question 8.5 – The government should recognise that there is a widespread shortage of DSW, particularly in many parts of Sydney. This shortage limits the workforce capability in DES. The government should lift workforce capability in DES via visa reform to make it easier to draw educated and experienced DSW from overseas to work in Australia.

Question 9.1 – Measure success of DES through increased participant satisfaction and reduced market failure which limits participants from accessing an appropriate service.
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